
 
Portland Subud Center - Minutes 
General Meeting, Sunday, October 9, 2016 
 
In attendance:   Camille Hofvendahl, Leana and Morris McClellan, Maria and Raphael Baker, 
Marilyn Schirk, Gabriella Lu, Lucy Babbitt, LeAnna Dolan, Rebecca Banyas, Reynold Orchard, 
Jackie Maguer, Nirel Jackson Wardwell and Steven Czuba 
 
1.  Motion by Lucy to approve minutes of Sept. 11, 2016, seconded by Rebecca, approved 
unanimously. 
 
2.  Treasurer's report:  Morris presented the report today.  He prepared a Profit and Loss report 
for the  end of the third quarter of 2016, and a Balance Sheet for Sept. 30, 2016.  Both reports 
are copied at the end of the minutes below.   
Checking account:  $10,108.78 
Savings account:  $7,504.48 
Capital account (after transfer of $1,200):  $15,196.82 
SD account:  approximately $1,500.00 (We are in the process of transitioning our SD 
account into an account managed by SDUSA.  We are waiting on clarification of 
password information.  SDUSA will do the bookkeeping on the account and send out 
end-of-year tax deduction letters.)   
 
3.  Susila Dharma:  Marilyn discussed upcoming Juliet's Balcony fundraiser at Menucha.  This 
event forms the core of our seed money for our annual matching fund for SDUSA.  Please bring 
items for the event to Menucha if you can, give to a friend who is going, or place in the box at 
the Center.  Volunteers are needed for set-up and tear-down at Menucha.  Please sign up at the 
Center.  Thanks to all for their support.   
 
Latham will be doing a presentation at the Subud house on Sunday, Feb. 12, 2017, on global 
warming.  Any ideas on how to promote this event in the community would be greatly 
appreciated.  Pass them on to Marilyn.  This event is a fundraiser for SD.   
 
4.  Nirel, our new rental manager, gave a report on our rental status.  She has been 
very busy and is very happy to be doing the job for us.  She has secured contracts with 
most of our regular tenants and they will be continuing into next year.  We also have 
one-time events scheduled.  Thanks to our committee working with Nirel, we have a 
new fee schedule, and all continuing renters but one have accepted the increase.  Nirel 
hopes to negotiate a solution with them.  Nirel needs help with holiday decorating of the 
house due to loss of the annual piano recital tenant.  Gabriella will help.  Welcome Nirel!  
We are so happy to have you on board and attending some of our Center meetings.   
 
5.  Members are asked to check out the sample chair at the Center that we may decide 
to purchase a group of to replace our present stackable chairs.  The chair has silver 



hardware with gray cloth upholstery.  They stack up to 20 chairs high, bear 300 pounds, 
and are guaranteed for 5 years.  They are scotch guarded, and cost $50.00 apiece.  We 
would be buying between 70-100 for the Center.  Please try out for comfort, 
appearance, etc., and give feedback.  The chair also comes in black, and burgundy with 
a small pattern.  Sample fabrics will be at the Center.  At some point, the Center will be 
voting on this issue.  Members may be asked to buy a chair for the Center.  It is 
believed that the old stackables can be sold to help offset the expense.  Thank you 
Maria for the research. 
 
6.  Holiday party plans were discussed.  Efforts to include families with children were 
encouraged.  The group decided to have two events:  
- a potluck holiday dinner on Saturday, Dec.10 at 6:00 pm.  Morris offered to cook the 
turkey (Thank you Morris!).  We will plan a few activities for children, have an informal 
musical program, and possibly do some sort of a "white elephant" gift exchange.  
- a New Year's Eve celebration on Dec. 31.  This will be a fun and easy social event 
with desserts only, beginning around 8:30 or 9:00 pm.   
 
Announcements: 
 
Marius is planning on organizing a fundraiser to collect funds to help Subud youth 
attend the future youth gathering in Cuba.  Watch for details and more information on 
this exciting event.  It was suggested that it would be good to have qualifying local 
members attend (ages 16-35).  The $50.00 reported on the Balance Sheet for a "Cuban 
Travel Fund" is a left-over from a past donation, and will go towards this event.   
 
Due to our regular November meeting date falling during the Menucha retreat weekend, 
the next monthly meeting of Subud Portland will be Sunday, Nov. 6.   
 
Beata and Michael Alexander will be honored at a late afternoon reception at Menucha.  
Liza is organizing this event and all of our members are urged to attend.  Watch for 
more details later.  
 
Morris is performing on Saturday, Oct. 15 at 7:30 pm at the Unitarian Church in Portland.  It is a 
fundraiser for the church.  Contact Morris for details.  
 

(Please see copies of the Profit and 
Loss Statement and Balance sheet.  
They are on the next two pages.)   



  
 

 



 
 
 


